Kwamtili Estate Ltd

P.O. Box 120
Tanga

Tanzania

Mr Y.L. Maki
District Commissioner

Mkinga District, Tanzania

28 February 2018

Dear Sir,
We wish to report that since early-January 2018 there have been major encroachments and the clearing of forest on Kwamtili Estate, Mkinga District, by parties unknown to us.

The areas affected are as follows:

1. 
From the Kwamtili Estate boundary to the Kwamtili Estate factory along the main access road:
All along the left-hand side of the road to a depth averaging about 500m and extending up the mountain in certain places.
All along the right-hand side of the road and extending to the Muzi River, a distance of between 500m and 3000m depending on the distance from the Kwamtili boundary.

2. 
Along the Kwamtili Estate side of the Muzi River from a point located about 200m from the Kwamtili factory and extending to the boundary with the Kwamgumi Forest Reserve:

A total of 12 different areas cleared for a total area of 20 hectares, with the forest clearance extending to the bank of the Mzui River in one-half of the cases.

The estate itself has cleared:

- 
approximately 0.5 hectares in front of the main Kwamtili house to provide security;

- 
approximately 2 hectares behind the Kwamtili factory to allow for the planting of cocoa and mahogony trees and to prevent baboons passing this area to eat the existing cocoa.

We have informed the Tanzania Forest Service of the unauthorised cutting of virgin forest and have asked that every measure be taken to prevent further cutting and to remove those responsible for the clearance.

We wish to note that Kwamtili Estate Ltd does not offer or provide agreements for tenants to occupy any part of the Estate. Moreover, there are no tenancy agreements in place.

Security for the Estate is provided by the Kwamtili Group comprising 15 named individuals. In exchange for providing security, the Group has the right to pick and process cocoa and to carry out the necessary clearance of the undergrowth in areas growing cocoa. Any other activity must be specifically approved by the Board of Kwamtili Estate Ltd.

We very much hope that the administration will act immediately to stop this wilful and illegal destruction of Tanzania’s heritage.

Yours sincerely,
Dennis Fielder

Managing Director, Kwamtili Estate Ltd. 
Copy: Executive Director, TFS; Regional Commissioner
